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Minutes of the PBC Governance Sub-Committee

16th October 2007
The Library, Parkbury House Surgery, St Albans

Present:
Mark Andrews, GP LMC Representative

Peter Bodden, GP WatCom


Raymond Brookes-Collins, Patient Representative

Jeremy Cox, GP PBC Medical Lead

Mark Gainsborough, NED, (Chair)


Mark Jones, PBC Lead DacCom

Moira McGrath, Assistant Director, Locality Commissioning


Kamal Nagpal, GP PBC Medical Lead

Suzanne Novak, Assistant Director, Locality Commissioning


Andrew Parker, Director of Primary Care & Service Re-design

Nicky Poulain, Assistant Director, Locality Commissioning


Roger Sage, PBC Medical Lead, StahCom

Peter Shilliday, GP PBC Medical Lead

Richard Walker, GP PEC Representative, GP Dacorum

Tad Woroniecki, Assistant Director (Non-Acute Commissioning)

In Attendance:
Corina Ciobanu, GP DacCom

Mo Girach, Chief Executive, StahCom

Sue Rivers-Brown, GP West Herts

Ginny Snaith, Integrated Governance

Davinia West, PBC Support, E&N

	
	
	Action

	1.
	Apologies

The following apologies were received from: Mike Baverstock, Peter Graves,
Martin Hoffman, Jane Halpin, Pauline Pearce.

	

	2.
	Minutes of the last meeting

The minutes of the last meeting were checked for accuracy and signed off, however it was emphasised that the exempt from the requirement to tender was specific to this item only.

	

	3.
	Matters Arising

ENT
Nicky updated the committee that there has been 2 expressions of interest for the proposed ENT service, including a local trust via the any willing provider route.  Mark Andrews asked if we are setting precedence by working with the acute trust in this way.  Nicky confirmed that we are working with the acute trust lead to agree an alternative care pathway which will result in the same level of savings identified in the original business case.  The panel is convened for next week.
WatCom Dermatology CATS
Suzanne updated the committee that the WatCom dermatology CATS propose to establish the service by the 1st April 2008.  Tad explained that we need to monitor the West Herts GPs to ensure that they are aware and recognise the need to save money as they have signed to say they agree. Mark Gainsborough highlighted that as with all business cases the importance of full backing from GPs is imperative.   
 Tad reiterated that WatCom GPs need to fully support the business case and if not fully realised the project must be stopped. 
Suzanne confirmed that monitoring arrangements would be established.

The business plan was approved. 

Medicines Waste Management
Roger explained that the proposal was discussed at the West Herts Prescribing Leads meeting, and Richard confirmed a decision had not been made yet.

Nicky explained in Mike’s absence that a final decision was still awaited from all E&N Herts Localities.  Nicky confirmed that pressure was being placed by the SHA and that it is not an option to do nothing ie if prescribing teams proposal was not fully supported by localities/PBC Groups they would need an alternative solution.

	

	4.
	PBC Governance Review

Mark Gainsborough explained that when the PCT Committee structure was established, it was agreed that the committee’s Terms of Reference would be reviewed in 6 months. Due to the rapid development of Practice Based Commissioning during its early stages it made sense to combine this review with a broader review of the governance systems to support PBC.  Mark introduced Ginny who explained that she had received responses in relation to the questionnaires that were sent to all committee members. She explained that she had incorporated the themes into the review and was concurrently reviewing governance of the PEC. The paper therefore presents both the reviews. 

Discussions were had around the facilitation for PBC and Mark Jones expressed that there was not enough emphasis on the fact that this committee should facilitate the process for change for PBC and not be a structure that is prohibited.

Andrew explained that thi context needs to be added in to the remit of the review and he reiterated that the quality of business cases depended on the full support and information from the PCT (ie Finance, figures etc)

Tad asked for clarity of accountability for business cases that went as well as those that do not, enabling the PCT to look at where it went wrong.
Mark Gainsborough referred to the new proposed ToR highlighting the approval and facilitation of the committee, the mix of governance and facilitation for PBC.

Tad reiterated the credibility of business cases is paramount. 

It was agreed we need to ensure that robust measures are in place to monitor achievement/full input from localities.

Andrew noted the full input of skilled people is paramount to make business cases credible.

The relationship of this committee to the PEC was discussed and Ginny explained her recommendation that this committee becomes a sub group of the PEC giving the PEC more responsibility/influence. This group can therefore concentrate more on the governance issues.  This will enable PBC Groups a more direct link into the PEC.

It was noted that cases for review will be required for internal audit. Mark G explained this has been very difficult to do as the committee only started in March.
Mark G asked if PPI need more involvement, Nicky explained that all PBC Groups need more PPI involvement. Raymond stated that PPI will not be around due to DoH changes after March 2008, so if Groups require representation they must do something to introduce them to PBC Groups now.
Conflict of interest when submitting business cases was discussed and we need to manage these issues, although this has already been recognised.
Mark G asked for further comments or feedback to Ginny by 26th October enabling her to get a second draft out for approval before it goes to the Boards in November.
It was recognised that a robust checklist is required for looking at business cases and the process involved for approval or the reasons why they were not approved.
Mark G suggested the following required actions:
· Revised business case approval process

· Supportive of change to PEC

· ToR change

Tad highlighted that the financial limit of cost implication or cost of business cases must be set as currently it stands as unlimited.  Andrew to discuss with Tad and feedback to the committee next time. 


	AP TW

	5.
	Evidence of Level 3 Achievement

Hertsmere

Nicolas Small presented the Hertsmere evidence of level 3 achievement and explained how despite Hertsmere being a high cost area because of the elderly population and the number of Nursing and residential homes they continue to:

· Improve care for local people

· Good Governance

· Cost effective commissioning

· Involving local practitioners and patients in the design of services

· Excellent facilities to provide local care

· Communication 
Nicolas explained how the MSK project is a credit to Hertsmere.  

East & North Localities/PBC Groups

Nicky summarised the evidence of level 3 achievements for the 6 East and North Herts PBC Groups excluding the North Locality who are functioning at level 1. Nicky explained that the documentation was a self assessment process by each locality and she felt criteria 5 and 6 needed more robust monitoring that could be both helpful to locality executives to specifically identify weaknesses and agree plans to improve and provide an acceptable audit tool for the PCT.
Mark G felt that self assessment should be within groups to gain ownership of PBC Group issues.
It was unanimously agreed that we need a better process for assessment of PBC Level 3 achievement. Peter B raised that we should move away from old style of working and encourage fresh input, giving new headers and no tick boxes.

Mark Jones highlighted that funding, whether at level 1 2 or 3 is a resource and not a reward.
Mark A suggested narrative evidence given against the framework was needed to identify gaps and Nicky and Suzanne’s roles were best placed to make a proposal. Mark G requested Andrew to meet with Nicky and Suzanne to draft a proposal about how the committee can best assess level 3 achievement.
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	6.
	PBC Budget Reports – Quarter 1

Tad explained that the PBC budget reports were distributed to each locality/PBC Group.
Although as a whole we are under spent at Q1 the expectation is that once full data is submitted by the trust figures will increase. Tad asked if this is the right level of information to be given to localities?  Richard explained that the prescribing budget is helpful to understand group spend but it would be more useful if individual practice level info was available to note how individuals are performing.
Tad explained that the PCT budgets do change (new allocations and deductions) and this can be confusing as PBC budgets were set and allocated in July and are different at the end of each month. The proposal to adjust the PBC budgets to reflect the PCT budgets on a quarterly basis was agreed.

	

	7.
	Outcome review of commissioned LES services (from former PCTs)

Nicky explained that these LES reviews were requested by this committee to rigorously evaluate the schemes that had rolled over from the former PCTs. She highlighted that there are inconsistencies within the groups and the committee were asked a view on the 5 sections that had been highlighted in yellow in the review documents.  Issues of potential double payment for services already commissioned and principles of whether LES funds should be used to maintain equipment that is not linked to a commissioned service or educational courses that are not linked to a commissioned service were sought.
Andrew suggested to pick up the outliers outside of this committee.
Mark Andrews explained the need to flag up possible double payments as the LMC does not support this.

Mark Gainsborough explained that we need to confirm the inconsistencies within Groups and suggested issues are drawn together and identified from the review as with the level 3 achievement, and bring back to this committee.


	

	8
	Proposal to recommission LES services

DacCom
Mark Jones presented the proposal to recommission LES services in DacCom highlighting the need to evaluate them all on the patch.
Suzanne’s understanding was that PBC leads had previously agreed to roll the LES’s forward to the end of the financial year and review for next year.

Mark confirmed that LES reviews were required this financial year. Suzanne to work with Nicky to identify inconsistencies (within 1 month) Mark J asked for this information be made available in advance enabling them to plan ahead for next year.


	NP SN

	9.
	Business Service Specification for agreement
COPD Redesign – Community Based COPD Services

Mark introduced Corina who presented the COPD business case to include DacCom and WatCom,.  It was confirmed that WatCom want to be included in the business case but as they had not had full details of the business case and WatCom Executive would need to sign off to say they agree.
Nicky asked if DacCom had identified PCT funded nurse support. Corina confirmed that the PCT currently funds respiratory nurses paid by the PCT that work with consultants in the acute trust.  Suzanne explained that the funding has to come out of the acute SLA, so liaison with the acute contract commissioning lead is essential to ensure there is a release of funds. 
Suzanne confirmed they will use this business case in line with the new governance review.


	

	8.
	Any Other Business

None to note.

	

	9.
	Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Thursday 22nd November 2007 at 1.30pm at Solutions House, Dunhams Lane, Letchworth, Herts, SG6 1BE
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